
Utah High School Secretary of the Year – Gail Lee

Congratulations to Gail Lee from Whitehorse High School for being selected as our 
Utah High School Secretary of the Year for 2024-25. Gail is the Financial Secretary at 
WHS and has been there for the past 28 years. 

Gail is friendly and willing to help all stakeholders. Since she has been helping at 
Whitehorse for many years, she knows most people in town, including family members 
of her students. Everyone knows and loves Gail. In our smaller high schools, the 
secretaries wear many hats. She does multiple jobs at Whitehorse. 

According to Principal Kim Shaeffer, “She does a tremendous job with Fee Waiver 
Applications, disbursements, and reimbursements. Additionally, her financial paperwork 
is correct to the penny nearly every single time! Gail is one of the hardest workers, and 
most professional, with whom I have associated in my more than 25-years of being an 
educator. Even when the conversation is challenging, Gail remains cool and collected 
while doing her best to resolve any issues.”

We appreciate her service to the students, staff and parents at Whitehorse High School 
and her example to secretaries in the state of Utah. 

Congratulations to our Utah High School Secretary of the Year, Gail Lee!


